
   
9th DE-
CEMBER 

Dear Constantine Families, 

Welcome back families and we hope you had a lovely Easter with your family.  It 

is lovely to have the sunshine and the children have been enjoying playing on the 

school field. Please remember hats and suncream (labelled) so they can keep safe 

in the sun. 

We have an action packed term with lots of exciting events happening. The dates 

are included on this newsletter.  We are very excited about our ‘Constantine pre-

sent the Musicals’ evening at the Tolmen Centre on the 22nd May. Everyone is 

welcome to come along. We will be selling tickets after school from the 12th 

May—adults £2, children £1. Our CEO Clare Crowle will be coming along to see 

how talented our children are. There will be singing and musical pieces played by 

our musicians.   

Our Y5/6s are looking forward to their trip to the Isles of Scilly and Y3/4 are off to 

BF adventure.  Our children gain so much from these residentials and a huge 

thank you to the staff for enabling these to happen. 

Please remember it is a bank holiday on Monday so school will be closed. Looking 

forward to seeing you on all on Tuesday. 

 

Thank you for your continued support, it is very much appreciated. 

Ms Smith  
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Wild Things 

KS1 Wild Things club started this week. The children enjoyed drawing without pencils 

and using items found in nature to create images. They were so imaginative and crea-

tive! 

 

 

 

 

Last Friday we were visited by 2 RNLI lifeguards.  They spoke to the children about how 

they can keep safe at the beach. The explained what to do if they go caught in a rip 

tide, what the different flags meant, what to do if they got lost at the beach and the im-

portance of wearing a hat and suncream at the beach.  They also explained what RNLI 

stood for. They were very impressed with the children and the children also had an op-

portunity to ask them lots of questions. I think they also inspired some children to be-

come lifeguards in the future. 

 

 



Cober—Year 1 

What a beautiful week for Cober class to be looking after our birds.  We were busy 

looking for clues for which types of birds we may see. Mrs Rowe was very excited 

when she saw a Red Kite!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPS 2025 

With camps fast approaching we have been to view accommodation for the Y3/4 

camp and we have secured our Scillonian seats for June for Y5/6. 

With this in mind, please can we remind you that our Y3/4 and Y5/6 annual camp 

are creeping up on us please ensure you are paying your installments . 

The Y5/6 camp meeting has taken place ( Tuesday 29th May) but if you have any 

further questions then please speak to your child’s teacher ASAP or Dojo them. 

The Y3/4 Camp meeting will be on Tuesday 17th June 2025 3:25pm 

Kit lists and permission slips have been distributed now and if you still have not re-

turned them then please do so ASAP. 



Whole school attendance to 

date:   

Expectation:  

95.2% 

If your child is absent from 

school without authorisation, 

you will be committing an offence under 

the Education Act 1996. We may submit a 

request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty 

Notice to be issued, in accordance with 

Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. 

Penalty Notices are issued per liable par-

ent, per child and each carry a fine of £80 if 

paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after 

this but within 28 days.  

  

If your child is further absent from school 

without authorisation within any 3- year 

period, you will be committing a further 

offence under the Education Act 1996. We 

may submit a request to Cornwall Council 

for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accord-

ance with Sections 444A and 444B of the 

said Act. Penalty Notices for a second 

offence are issued per liable parent, per 

child and each carry a fine of £160, payable 

within 28 days.  

  

Importantly, fines per parent will be 

capped to two fines within any three-year 

period. Once this limit has been reached, 

other action such as a parenting order or 

prosecution will be considered.  
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Helford—Year 3 

Helford have been super sewers this week! 

They’ve learnt four different stitches and 

will be applying these new skills to making 

a bookmark next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

   

Well done Kitty 

A huge well done to Kitty in Year 2 who 

completed the Kid’s Spring Challenge orga-

nized by Young Lives vs Cancer. She com-

pleted the 14 mile challenge and raised an 

amazing £262. She smashed her funding 

raising target by £142. She also had lots of 

fun completing it.  

Jewellery 

A polite reminder that jewellery is not per-

mitted to be worn in school. If your child has 

pierced ears that small studs can be worn. 
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Dates for your Diary 

Spring Term  

Easter holidays—7th April to 21st April  

Summer Term 

22nd  April—23rd July  

5th May—Bank holiday 

Term starts 22nd April—23rd May 

Half term 

26th May— 30th May 

Term starts—2nd June  - 23rd July  

 

10th & 11th May—Constantine VE Day 

80th celebrations– Tolmen Centre 

Week beginning 12th May KS2 SATs 

22nd May—Constantine Primary pre-

sents the Musicals—Tolman Centre— 6—

7pm . Tickets  adults £2 and children £1 

23rd May—Art Day  

2nd—6th June—Y5/6 residential –Isles of 

Scilly 

18th June—Sports Day—1.30 start 

31st June, 1st and 2nd July—Y3/4 residen-

tial 

4th July—Aspirations Day—new 

9th July—Summer Fair 

10th July—Y2 activity event 

14th July—French Day—new 

16th and 17th July —Y6 Production  

23rd July—Y6 Leavers assembly 9.15am 

Constantine Presents The Musicals 

This year, instead of participating in ‘Songfest’ out choir have been working on cre-
ating a concert at the Tolmen Centre. This will be on Thursday 22nd May and will be 
a showcase for the choir and other pupils from across the school with a theme of 
music from the musicals. If your child is not in the choir but sings or plays an instru-
ment and would like to participate in the concert please contact Mrs George who 
will help them decide on an appropriate song for their instrument or voice. These 
do not have to be solo performances, some children have expressed an interest of 
performing in duets or small groups. Any musical talent is welcome. 

This should be a fantastic event to show case the talents of our children. 

 

 














